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OUA MEMO 00-1121-0246 
MEMORANDUM 
23 November 2021 
 

To:  OUA STRAND 
 

Subject:         ADDENDUM TO OUA MEMO 00-1121-0234 RE LIST OF NEW 
AND ONGOING CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS AND DELIVERY 
OF SERVICES AND RESOURCES TO LAST MILE SCHOOLS   

 
 

The Office of the Undersecretary for Administration (OUA) is directing the 
Education Facilities Division (EFD) to provide the list of Last Mile Schools (LMS) 
under the General Appropriations Act (GAA) for Fiscal Years (FY) 2020 and 2021, 
including new and ongoing construction projects, and those undertakings that are 
under the GAA for Fiscal Year 2022.  

 
In relation to this, all Services, Bureaus, Divisions, and Offices in the OUA 

Strand are instructed to focus on the delivery of appropriate services and procured 
items in the inventory/stocks/programs to the LMS.  

 
The materials that should be turned over to the schools are DepEd 

Computerization Program (DCP) Packages, Laptops for Teachers, Tablets for 
Classrooms, Medical and Dental Equipment and Supplies, School-based Feeding 
Program, and other items and services under the strand.  

 
The order includes devices and supplies that are covered by the GAA for FY 

2020 and FY 2021, as well as the resources and items that will be procured under 
the GAA for FY 2022. 

 
Please submit the details on your Implementation Plan, Programmed 

Deliverables and Beneficiaries on or before 01 December, 2021 (Wednesday). 
 
OUA is giving priority to the LMS because it is a legacy program of Education 

Secretary Leonor Magtolis Briones.  
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Please find attached the DepEd Memorandum No. 059, s. 2019 ‘Prioritizing 
the Development of the Last Mile Schools in 2020–2021: Reaching Out and Closing 
The Gap’ for reference and guide. 

 
For your immediate action.   
 
 
 

 ALAIN DEL B. PASCUA 
        Undersecretary 
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